
   

 

SB 36: Commercial Feeds Fee Increase 
 

Purpose:  Senate Bill 36 proposes to increase the statutory cap to register livestock feeds and 
the feeds manufacturer license.   
 
Background 
ODA registers and inspects commercial feed products and manufactures of livestock feed in 
Oregon. The registration encompasses records, formulation labels, market batch testing for 
quality, and maintaining a database for product recalls.  
 
The commercial feed program is fully sustained by registration and manufacturer fees. To 
maintain the current service level in this program, a fee increase is necessary.  Without a fee 
increase, the program is projected to fall below the minimum amount required to sustain the 
current level of services by the end of the 2021-23 biennium. SB 36 will allow ODA to adjust the 
fees administratively to cover the cost of administering the program. 
 
Statutory Changes 
SB 36 amends ORS 633.015 to increase the statutory feeds registration cap from $20 to $60 per 
formulation and amends ORS 633.029 to increase the statutory feeds manufacturer license cap 
from $500 to $1,000 per manufacture.  
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